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CAR PARKS 

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING REPORT 27/16 16 MAY 2016 

The purpose of this paper is to provide Members with information on financial year-end cost calculations 
and to request decisions on two applications for suspension of charges to accommodate community 
events.  

NO. DETAIL 

1)  BACKGROUND  

a) The Town Council rents four of the town’s car parks from the Isle of Wight Council: Dudley 
Road, Market Street, Pound Lane and Shore Road. 

b) The income is collected and recorded by the Isle of Wight Council and monthly reports are 
provided to the Town Council. 

c) The underlying financial agreement is to offset the income received against the annual rent 
with balances being settled at the end of each year. 

d) However, with the Town Council’s management starting part-way through a financial year – 
from 1 August - the Isle of Wight Council have asked that a settlement be made on the first 
eight months in order to correspond with both Council’s financial years in future. 

2)  BALANCE AT 31 MARCH 2016 

a) The Isle of Wight Council Officers have proposed – and the Town Council’s Public Buildings 
Working Group have agreed – that the balance due for the eight months from 1 August 2016 to 
31 March 2016 be calculated on the basis of the difference between the cash collected during 
the later period and the same period one year earlier. 

b) Those amounts are: 

PERIOD POUND 

LANE 
MARKET 

STREET 
DUDLEY 

ROAD 
SHORE 

ROAD 
TOTALS 

2014/15 3,471 3,202 4,325 3,386 14,384 

2015/16 4.364 3,134 3,880 2,908 14,286 

TOTAL 893 68 445 478 -98 

c) Members will recall that in advance of taking on the management of these four car parks the 
Town Council agreed to revert to the pre-increase parking charges for Pound Lane. Market 
Street and Dudley Road and to fundamentally alter the Shore Road charges to two bands only 
of £1 for the first hour and £3 for the day. 

d) Charges for Dudley Road were also suspended for the whole day for the Ventnorville event. 

3)  REQUESTS FOR FREE PARKING 

a) The Town Council has received two requests to suspend parking charges in car parks it 
manages as set out in the next two paragraphs. 

b) Ventnor Royal British Legion: 29 October 
Following its success in securing their Annual Poppy Launch event to take place in Ventnor 
this year and the consequent closure of the Central Car Park for the day, the request is for the 
Town Council to agree to suspend parking charges in all four car parks for the day. The letter 
with further details is attached to this Report. 

c) Bonchurch Community Association 
The Association is holding its Annual Village Fete on Sunday 29 May and the request is for the 
suspension of parking charges on Shore Road car park for the day. 
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4)  RECOMMENDATION 

a) The Public Buildings Working Group recommends that both requests set out in section (3) 
above be accepted as consistent with one of the Town Council’s purpose in taking on the 
management of the car parks: the support the town’s community organisations and the 
activities they promote within and for the town.  

 
 
 






